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SYNOPSIS -

The City is required to submit its tax increment financing (TIF) needs
to the Polk County Auditor on an annual basis. Staff has computed the
Fiscal Year (FY) 2002/2003 request based on existing City
commitments, City Council resolutions, and anticipated TIF
expenditures. Based on this information, the TIF requirement is
$15,691,145 that utilizes 58 percent of available TIF valuations. This
request is in conformance with the Council's adopted policy on use of
tax increment funds. The City requests Council to direct the City
Manager or his designee to notify the County Auditor of the City's
need for $15,691,145 of tax increment generated revenue for the
2002/2003 fiscal year.

FISCAL IMPACT -

Based on the projected TIF need, about 42 percent of taxable valuation
generated in TIF areas will be returned to the taxing jurisdictions.
Assuming the current property tax rates, the returned valuation will
generate about $14,077,000 in tax revenues of which about $4,790,000
will be returned to the City of Des Moines' general fund.

RECOMMENDATION -

Approval.

BACKGROUND -

The TIF needs total $15,691,145. The request is in conformance with
the Council's adopted policy on use of tax increment funds and is
based on the Polk County Auditor's preliminary taxable valuation
figures which is to be certified by the State of lowa.

The tax increment uses for FY2002/2003 are composed of the









